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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

25 April 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

The Board determined your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not materially 

add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined a personal 

appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the Administrative Remarks (Page 11) 

6105 counseling entry dated 27 April 2023 and the corresponding rebuttal.  Specifically, you 

contend you had “faced extreme challenges and struggles personally and professional[ly] on 

production as a recruiter.”  However, you note that despite the “short falls” described in the 

counseling entry, you successfully completed your tour, earned your ribbon, and received a 

commendatory fitness report during the same time period.  Lastly you contend the “paperwork 

does not reflect the character of Marine [you are].” 

  

The Board, however, determined the counseling entry of 27 April 2023 creates a permanent 

record of matters your Commanding Officer (CO) deemed significant enough to document.  The 

Board also determined the entry met the 6105 counseling requirements detailed in MCO 1900.16 

(MARCORSEPMAN).  Specifically, the Board noted the entry provided written notification 

concerning your deficiencies, specific recommendations for corrective action indicating any 






